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The Common at Sinnott Farm, Inc. (CSF)
Executive Board Meeting

June 25th, 2018
6:00 p.m.

MINUTES

In Attendance:
Syed Hussain, President 



Deanne Lawrence, Vice President




Cameron Toper, Treasurer



Michael Comperatore, Secretary



Richard Burt, Director
Chris Weiland, Vision Management
Absent:

None
Homeowners Present: 
Charissa Dixon of 16 Quail Run
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by President, Syed Hussain, at 6:04pm.
Homeowner Comment: 
Charissa Dixon was invited to discuss an ongoing neighborly dispute regarding noise, specifically basketball playing.  Charissa thanked Chris for being a good liaison, and in turn Chris and the Board acknowledged Charissa’s responsiveness and willingness to reach a solution.  After providing the Board with a brief history of the noise complaints that have been occurring for a few years, Charissa and Kenneth, her husband, expressed that they want to be good neighbors but also think their grandchildren should be able to play basketball outside without harassment.  Due to a well-documented correspondence history and after a few follow up questions, the Board had a good understanding of the issue at hand.  The Board asked if Charissa and Kenneth could agree to 8:00pm-8:00am quiet time that was previously agreed upon by their neighbor, Aija Zigmunds, at 22 Quail Run as well.  They confirmed a renewed agreement to an 8:00pm quiet time. 
Minutes: Syed motioned to accept the February meeting minutes, Michael Comperatore seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.  Cameron motioned to accept the May meeting minutes with edits, Richard Burt seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.  
Financial Report:

-Cameron Toper, Treasurer, reviewed the Financial Report as of June 31st, 2018. 
-The payment issues from last quarter have been resolved and only one homeowner is currently in collections.  
-Our operating cash balance is $7,752.07 with a reserve balance of $107,120.98.  The emergency fund has not been used and has gained $2 interest.
-Since moving $25,000 from our account in Webster to the CD at American Eagle in addition to $50,000 of reserves at Union Bank, we have accrued $884.10 in interest a little over the six month mark of $862.50

-We have finished the second quarter of the year and have used 46.6% of our budget allowance thus far.
-If we continue our current expense trend, there is a potential for us to see an additional savings of up to $4,900 in addition to the $12,148 we will have saved for future road repairs.

Manager’s Report:
-Snow Plowing Damages: Russo finally fixed the damaged curbing and sprinkler heads from the winter plowing.

-Irrigation System: Russo’s sub-contractor came and inspected each irrigation system.  Two homeowners, Stephen Petke and Jeff Olmstead, communicated that some sprinklers seem to be overshooting into the roadway.  Deanne Lawrence and Cameron have made plans this weekend to test each irrigation system to measure overshoot.

-Woodline Trimming: When Russo was questioned about the woodline along N. Ryefield Hollow and Deerfield as per their contract, their response was, “we have and will do some face cutting.  This service was never explained as a heavy prune as what the picture is showing.  The heavy canopy over the grass would be an additional pruning service…”  Chris Weiland of Vision Management has suggested that, before our new contractor takes over, to have a thorough pruning performed and include the maintenance thereof in the contract.  Syed speculated that the town of Bloomfield seemed to have cleaned up the entrance to N. Ryefield Hollow drive as part of their beautification initiative.  Before moving forward with pruning, the Board would like to know what the town will be taking care of in the future.
-Landscape Contract: Russo’s end date is October 31st, 2018.  Thus far, three bids have been received, three are pending, and Russo will also be contacted to ask if they would like to bid.

-Organic Debris Piles: One brush pile has been picked up by Russo, but one still remains on N. Ryefield Hollow, at Deerfield and Chris has been alerted.

-BOD Meeting Dates: As a reminder, the August meeting will be skipped.  The annual homeowner’s association meeting is confirmed for December 3rd, 2018 at the Bloomfield Police Department.
Service Requests:

-Myron Stewart reported that the street lamp towards the entrance of Spice Bush on the right is out.  Vision will place a service request with Eversource.
-Stephen Petke noticed that certain irrigation systems were spraying too far out into the road.  Deanne and Cameron are scheduled to meet this weekend to test each irrigation system and measure overspray.
Correspondence Report


-Correspondence occurred between Vision Management and the homeowners of 16 and 22 Quail Run.  Both parties, due to an ongoing neighborly dispute, were invited to join the Board at this month’s meeting to discuss their issues with a neutral party present.  The homeowner of 22 Quail Run declined.  

-An improvement violation report was sent to the 16 Quail Run.
Alteration Requests


-33 Arrowwood – gutters – approved


-22 Quail Run – home improvements – approved


-27 Spice Bush – Roof Installation – approved


-16 Quail Run – Patio, stairs, lights – pending approval, response requested from homeowner
Committee Reports
Beautification – There is currently nothing to be done.  As the weather cools in the Fall, planting in the beds at street corners will begin.
Welcome – 22 Quail Run is currently under deposit.  27 Spring Hill Lane sold to Susan Werboff.  10 Quail Run sold to Shemaika and Duray Binns. 
Website – nothing to report.

Covenant – The Covenant Committee has completed its research regarding propane tanks, but due to time constraints the topic was tabled for the next meeting.  Also, itis currently waiting for 16 Quail Run to respond with further information regarding their alteration request.
Old Business: 

-Landscaping Contractors: Russo’s end date is October 31st, 2018.  Thus far, three bids have been received, three are pending, and Russo will also be contacted to ask if they would like to bid.  During the month of August, Vision Management will send a summary of all bids to the Board via email and the Board will discuss which ones to contact a second time.
-Spring Walk-About Letters: This year’s Spring Walk-About went well.  Deanne, Chris, along with Covenant Committee members, Lynn Toper and Louise Moran, performed the Walk-About with a checklist created this year to streamline the process and increase objectivity.  Approximately 12 certified letters were sent to homeowners regarding violations, and approximately 22 thank you letters were sent out to homeowners who have addressed last year’s violations.  
-Annual Picnic Review: Syed thanked Richard and Deanne for their contributions to this year’s successful community gathering, to which Syed himself also contributed greatly.  The rain held out during the picnic’s scheduled times and we had a good turnout.  The Board is considering moving the Annual Picnic to the Fall next year when more homeowners may be able to attend, rather than in the middle of the Summer when many people have already taken their vacation days.  The Board also plans to send out Save the Dates sooner, preferably at the start of the New Year.
-Updated Bylaws/Covenant Committee: tabled due to time constraints, but will be discussed at the next Board meeting.  As mentioned earlier, the Committee has finished its research regarding propane tanks and will also have to create verbiage to reflect the Board’s proposed changes regarding the scheduling of late fees and 12 month payment acceleration. 
New Business:

-Review Rules & Enforcement and Quiet Hours: The current Bylaws and Covenants do not list quiet hours; this creates subjectivity regarding noise violations and complaints.  The Town of Bloomfield has quiet hours from 10:15p – 7:15a.  The Board, taking into account homeowner complaints regarding noise and residential landscaping as well as their own experiences, finds these quiet hours to be insufficient and will be proposing community quiet hours from 8:00p-8:00a, to be enforced objectively and fairly.  Richard reports that the landscaper on Arrowwood Lane begins at 7:15a and services several houses, often until 3:00p.  Homeowners with a landscaping contractor operating outside of the proposed quiet hours may receive a communication requesting that they communicate these issues to their contractor.  
Next Meeting – The next Board of Directors meeting will take place on September 26h, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. at the Bloomfield Police Department.  Please note that there is no Board meeting in August.
Homeowner Comment Period 2:  There were no homeowner comments during this period.  
Executive Session:  The Board went into executive session at 8:18 p.m. and concluded executive session at 8:25 p.m.

The meeting was adjourned with a motion made by Cameron Toper, seconded by Michael Comperatore, and passed unanimously at 8:26 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Michael Comperatore
Secretary



